
To:   Board of Education, School District of Bayfield 
 
From: Randi Johnson 
 
Date: July 2, 2019 
 
RE: July Finance Manager Report 
 
 
National School Lunch Program (NSLP) Equipment 
Assistance Grant  
 
In December of 2018, I wrote a grant for the purchase of 
equipment through the NSLP Equipment Assistance Grant 
Program.  I am pleased to announce that we received 
funding for $25,809.  This grant was for the purchase of a 
much-needed six-burner stove and a standing floor mixer.  I have attached the award letter to this report. 
 
Bayfield Recreation Center Boiler Update 
 
The Bayfield Recreation Center came to us looking to replace a non-functioning Aerco boiler and a 
functioning Aerco boiler.  I had Ben LaLone, from Johnson Controls, look at what was going on with the 
boilers and see if he could give us a quote on the replacements.  The Bayfield Rec Center did provide us 
with a quote for $62,940 from Blakeman Pluming & Heating (See Attached).  Ben LaLone informed me 
that he did not feel the need to replace the 9-year-old functioning Aerco boiler since it was only at half of 
its life expectancy.  He did agree we should remove the non-functioning boiler but felt with the other 
backup boilers, there was more than enough BTU’s to provide the proper heating requirements for the 
building.  At this point, he said he could give us a quote for a new system if we requested, but does not 
see a need for it.    
 
Northern School District Trust Update (NSDT)  
 
The switch from WPS to HealthPartners took place with relatively small complications.  A couple of 
people did not get their health insurance cards so they had to be mailed out again.  Other than that, 
everything thing is going very smoothly.   
 
July 1 Estimate of General School Aids 
 
The statutorily required July 1, 2019 estimate of general school aids for the 2019-20 school year are now 
available.  The estimate is determined from the most accurate information available, using the $4.74 
billion appropriated for general school aids in the 2019-2021 state biennial budget that was submitted to 
the Governor last week.  After subtracting the portion of our aid that funds the Milwaukee Schools 
Charter Program ($2,320), our 2019-20 Equalization Aid estimate is $141,831.  That was only $107 less 
than what was calculated on the initial budget. 






